

Bishop Aldhelm's **CE Primary School**

Loved by God; United in Learning

Headteacher: Scott Tait Deputy Headteacher: Lizzie Sharpe

19th April 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

Re: Bishop Aldhelm's Parking Permits

At Bishop Aldhelm's we have seen an increasing number of cars parking in the car park at the end of the school day which is a concern for the safety of our children. As a consequence, we have decided to shut the car park gates daily at 2:45pm-3:25pm. Both the road entrance and exit gates will be closed during these times to minimise the amount of vehicle movement whilst children are walking around these areas. We ask that parents who are parked in the car park wait until the gates are open before moving.

This will start from Monday 24th April 2023.

As you will be aware, we only have two marked disabled bays and limited parking but we can provide a Bishop Aldhelm's Parking Permit to parents/carers/children that require it. If you would like to apply for one of our permits, please come to the school office with details of your current blue badge or evidence that a permit is required.

Can we please ask that you do not use the school car park at the end of the day unless you have a permit. The permit must be on display on the dashboard of the car.

If you already hold a Bishop Aldhelm's Parking Permit, this will need to be renewed. As above, please come to the office and provide evidence that the permit is still required.

Many thanks for your co-operation in this matter in order to keep our children safe.

Yours faithfully

Mr Tait Headteacher









